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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to give and receive compliments’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Nathan R
Alexander C
	Mylo M-H
Ollie H
	Agnes S
Nellie D
	Yin Ho C
Harold O
	Eva M
Hercus K
	Bonnie W
Wyatt C

	Year 1
	Maja LW
Annabelle B
	Amber C
Hannah F
	Lucas O
Oscar W
	Bobby C
Thomas S
	Rosie W
Lucy Mc
	Maisie H
William B

	Year 2
	Ethan C
Thomas R
	Harry D
Emily B
	Avie W
Eleanor H
	Jayden C
Isaac J
	Finlay T
Sophie L
	Toby H
Minerva C

	Year 3 
	Myles R
Harvey S
	Oliver K
Robyn W
	Poppy P
Franklin J
	Molly R
Ellis C
	Isabella O
Eleanor C
	Jackson-Paul F
Noah F

	Year 4
	Reece S
Rupert T
	Clara J
Seth P-G
	Scarlett F
Oscar O’N
	Lauren M
Evie P
	Theo L
Bella B
	Eleanor J
Jaynee C

	Year 5
	Joshua C
Alayna S
	Leighton S
Elliott B
	Louis W
Olivia-Rose C
	Tiana H
Oscar S
	Ruby R
Sarah L
	Poppy R
Sami C

	Year 6
	Maddie S
Ellie H
	Connor N
Alina S
	Lewis G
Taylor R-S
	James K
Amelia S
	Henry T
Jake W
	Jack S
Ty H 

	Walliams
	3484
	Rowling
	2742

	Dahl
	3068
	Cowell
	2463


Overall winners are Walliams with 12,261 points
Primary School Admissions – Reception Class September 2024
If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020, they will start reception class at the start of the new school year in September 2024. The online application service (external link) is open for applications, and you must apply online. The closing date is 15th January 2024. If you would like to view the school before you apply, you should contact the school office to book onto the last of the school’s hour-long Open Day sessions:

Thursday 14th December – 9:15am
Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal
Thank you to all of our school community who helped to raise £276.11 for the Poppy Appeal. We’re only sorry that the British Legion didn’t send us more merchandise to sell, or we’d have easily raised a much higher total.
Year 1 Carol Concert
Yesterday, Year 1 parents were invited in to school to watch their children perform a range of Christmas songs like 'Rockin’ Around the Christmas Tree' and 'When Santa Got Stuck Up the Chimney'. The performance was enjoyed by everyone who watched it. Well done to the children who have worked hard over the last few weeks to learn lyrics and song actions - they all performed brilliantly!  Many thanks to the Year 1 staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.

Reception Class Christmas Carols

This week, the Reception children performed their very first Christmas Carol Concert for parents, governors and their very proud teachers! The children were absolutely amazing from start to finish and they all sang their hearts out. Well done everyone!  Many thanks to the Reception staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.

Year 6 Broadmead Carol Singing

On Thursday, Year 6 visited Broadmead Day Centre to spread a little of the Christmas spirit by singing a variety of the songs from our Carol Concert. The children showed amazing confidence and were able to entertain beautifully. Some children also stepped up to sing solos and we were immensely proud of them. Our PSHE topic is 'Celebrating Difference' and we feel that the children really understood this, and were able to have confidence and be incredibly respectful to all of the people that they met. They were an absolute credit to Lowton West and their families. Well done Year 6!  Many thanks to the Year 6 staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.
The Brick
Today, Year 6 were visited by Claire who works for 'The Brick' charity in Wigan. As part of our RE work on making the world a fairer place, the children asked if we could do something to help. We got in touch with The Brick who were able to send Claire to speak to us about the amazing, worthwhile work which they do to help people in our community. Many thanks to all of the Year 6 children for working together this week and to everyone who has sent in their donations. Claire has arranged for the van to collect our donations today so that they can be distributed to help spread a little of the Christmas spirit and help those in need this year. Well done, Year 6!
Ten Pin Bowling
Last week, our Year 3 Bowling Team participated in the Greater Manchester Ten Pin Bowling Finals at Hollywood Bowl, Horwich. In total, there were around 24 teams competing from all over the Greater Manchester Borough. The children bowled brilliantly and narrowly missed out on qualifying for the North West Finals. Their behaviour was yet again impeccable and it was a fantastic day, enjoyed by all. A huge well done to Levi L (Class 8), Summer R (Class 8), Myles R (Class 7), Poppy P (Class 7) and Isabella O (Class 7). A big thankyou to Mrs Pouncey also who kindly helped to facilitate the trip.
Year 5 and 6 Boccia Competition

On Thursday 30th November, a group of Year 5 and Year 6 children competed in a Boccia competition at Leigh Sports Village. The children very quickly got used to the rules of the game and thoroughly enjoyed competing against other schools. They showed great resilience and brilliant sportsmanship whilst they were playing and it was lovely to see them all supporting each other. Both teams played incredibly well and the Year 5 team came in 3rd place! The children's behaviour was impeccable throughout the competition and they have all been fantastic ambassadors for Lowton West.
No PE Next Week
Due to activities planned across Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2, there will be no PE lessons next week.

Year 5/6 Christmas Party

The Year 5/6 Christmas Party takes place on Monday 11th December. Please ensure that your child comes to school dressed ready in their party clothes. Please note that children should still come to school in sensible footwear and with a coat.
Year 1 Theatre Trip

The Year 1 trip to St Helens Theatre Royal takes place on Tuesday 12th December, and children should wear school uniform.
Year 3/5 Carol Concert

The Carol Concert takes place on Wednesday 13th December at 9:15am. 

Year 4/6 Carol Concert

The Carol Concert takes place on Wednesday 13th December at 2:15pm. 
Christmas Dinner Day
It is Christmas Dinner Day next Friday, 15th December. Children may come to school in school uniform but with a Christmas jumper instead of their usual sweatshirt/cardigan.
Lost Property
School staff are frequently asked to look for items of lost uniform. Please support us by making sure that all items of uniform and coats are clearly labelled with your child’s name and class. Thank you.
School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 11th December will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Congratulations to Jack A from Class 12 for achieving his purple belt at karate. Well done Jack.
On Monday of this week, Lucy F of Class 12 was awarded distance badges for 25m and 50m. Well done Lucy.

Alayna S successfully completed stage 4 swimming and has also completed her 50-meter swim badge.  

Ella O from Class 11 completed her 600m swimming badge this week - 28 lengths without stopping!
Evie N of Class 11 has completed her 600m distance badge in swimming. Well done Evie.
Well done also to Saengarun K of Class 12 who has gained his 600m distance Swim England Award.

George I in Class 1 gained his Stage 1 Swimming award.

Last weekend Georgia G and Connie E performed in four Gymnastics and Dance Christmas shows across the two days. Both families are so proud of the girls. Well done to both of them.
After/Before-School Clubs
All details are in your pending/completed School Spider surveys/messages:

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 2
	Gymnastics
	Finished now, and no more sessions

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 11th December
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
